MINUTES OF SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
                      HELD ON MONDAY, 6TH DECEMBER 2021
Present:
Mr Mick Mackender, Chairman

Mrs Debbie Cock

                        Mr Andrew Butcher (Vice Chairman)
Mr Paul Brown

            
                        Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and with no public present the meeting commenced.
Apologies 
Apologies had been received from Cllrs Lukanuik and Wittam who were attending a Planning Meeting in Brandon.
Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 4th October 2021
No comments or amendments were put forward, these were signed by the Chairman as a true record of events.

Finances The Clerk gave an update of the accounts and a copy of this was given to each Parish Councillor.  Once the payment of £16,388.40 goes out of the account for the road payment, there will be £4,421.51 remaining.   The Parish Council were advised £1,400 of this is ring fenced for the Oak Tree project and were reminded this was a donation given by Cllr. Lukanuik from his Locality Budget.  In addition to this, Mr & Mrs Parrington very generously gave a donation of £1,000 in gratitude for the works carried out on the storm drain.  This donation was totally unexpected.  Mr & Mrs Parrington have been thanked for their generosity.  We also have not received an invoice for the watercourse works carried out opposite Kennel Cottages which amounts to £420 (inclusive of VAT).   The Clerk advised that she would be putting in a reclaim for VAT in the near future.

Roadworks

The Clerk reported that the work has been completed and this has been well received.

Drainage issues

It was reported this had been dealt with.

New Leases to Village Hall and The Breckland Club

The Clerk advised the Addendum for a further five years Lease has been applied and both the Village Hall and Breckland Club had accepted the increase of the annual rent to £250.00 per tenant.  The Clerk advised the Club Committee had requested the increase be held for the full five years as this increase is a large jump from £12.00 per annum.   The Parish Council in reply state it is accepted this is a large jump for both the Village Hall and the Breckland Club.   However, a rise has been a long time overdue and we must accept the need for the Parish Council to keep up with the changes affecting us all.   As agreed therefore, the £250.00 annual rent increase will be reviewed two years into the five year Lease.   
The Chairman asked the Clerk to make a note in the Minutes explaining a situation that over the years has become cloudy.   It should be noted that every penny repaid for the loans and other debts in relation to the Village Hall portion of the rebuild came from the sheer hard work undertaken by the volunteers in promoting and managing hall events and bookings.   It is important it is recognised in the future the Parish Council did not use a penny of its resources towards the project. 
Planning Application DC/21/2062/FUL
It should be noted in these Minutes that the application was not received as normal by the Parish Council and it was by sheer luck this came to the attention of the Clerk.   After a discussion it was agreed the Parish Council should object for the following reasons.  The property falls within the SPA and 12.5km Stone Curlew buffer and therefore a full assessment requires to be carried out.   The property has one other property close by that falls within Santon Downham Parish and to date there have been no objections passed onto the Council.  The Parish Council are aware that the rough track is the only access route and, to its knowledge this is owned by Forestry England.
Parish Councillors Reports
Paul Brown – Mentioned that he had cause to speak to the Land Agent from Forestry England and during the conversation it was mentioned any overhanging vegetation that causes issues of concern to the village 
SAND/PC/6.12.21(1)

could be cut back.   It is appreciated we do have several areas of concern and it would be easy enough for volunteers to cut back, it was also acknowledged that Santon Downham Parish Council would effectively be taking on even more work.
Andrew Butcher – raised the possibility of a mobile mast again.  It was agreed that with the changing times and the increase of delivery vans coming to the village we do need a better mobile signal. However, it falls back to the same argument.  Is there a provider that will be willing to erect a mast in such a small village?  We are not able to prompt by simply approaching one of the providers so how can we go about this.  Further research will be needed and possibly a survey carried out within the village.  It should be noted that even if 99% of the village favoured a mast, this would not mean a provider would erect a mast.
Chairman’s Report

The Chairman raised an email sent to the Clerk offering a voluntary tree warden position.  It was recognised however, that the Parish Council had paid for a very full assessment report of the state of all the trees owned by Santon Downham Parish Council a few years ago.  The offer is gratefully received and the Clerk will respond but advise at this point in time there is very little need for additional overseeing of the trees.  However, any comments will be taken on board.  Whilst discussing the issue of the trees, the Chairman asked if an invitation could be sent to the Forestry Commission for a representative to attend our next meeting to discuss the problems arising from overhanging vegetation on Forestry owned land.  The Clerk will attend to this closer to the time.

The Chairman responded again to the very generous donation given by Mr & Mrs Parrington with regard to drainage down the track leading to their property.

Next Meeting

It was agreed the next meeting be set for Monday, 7th February 2022.
The meeting closed at 8.25pm
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